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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2014-565
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Gulliford
Date of Introduction: August 12, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F, TEU
Date of Analysis: August 14, 2014
Type of Action: Petition to Mayor and City administration
Bill Summary: The bill urges the Mayor and administration to explore any available federal or state funding sources that may be available to assist the City in constructing and offering to its citizens a public ultra-high speed fiber optic Internet service.
Background Information: Several U.S. cities, including Chattanooga, Tennessee and Gainesville and Palm Coast, Florida have constructed and operate high-speed Internet systems as public utilities rather than leaving Internet service provision to private sector providers, which typically only offer service area coverage and download speeds that are profitable for the company, leaving some parts of the community with slower or non-existent service options. The cities that provide public ISPs believe that quality Internet service is fundamental public good that should be available to all citizens at a reasonable cost. Chattanooga constructed its system to offer ultra-high speed service typically not available from commercial ISPs as a means of promoting economic development, hoping to attract high tech firms that need high speed and high capacity data transmission capabilities and making Chattanooga a high tech hub.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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